CHELMSFORD AMATEUR RADIO SOCIETY

NEWSLETTER NUMBER 113

JUNE, 1975

The Next Meeting will be the Annual Constructors' Competition and will be held at Marconi College, Arbour Lane, Chelmsford on Tuesday 3rd June at 7.30 p.m. There will be three prizes of £5, £3 and £2 as usual. The judges decision is final and they will take many things into account including appearance, performance, originality, constructional techniques etc. Each entrant will be asked to provide a label for his entry giving a brief description of the item and be prepared to give a short speech of a few minutes about the equipment.

Raffle Last month's raffle was well supported so we can have even better prizes. Keep up the support - we need the money!

Informal Meeting Attendance has been dropping recently, perhaps the attractions of the sunny evenings are stronger than the lure of Abbott Ale. Please try to come along on the third Tuesday which is June 17th.

Committee Meeting Wednesday, June 11th at the Wheatsheaf 7.30 p.m.

National Field Day (NFD) is on the weekend of June 7th & 8th. Help is still needed especially on Friday 6th to lay out aerials since we will be having more of them than usual this time. Please turn up at Danbury 7p.m. onwards; turn down the lane to the Anglian Management Centre, off the A414 on the South-West-of Danbury and walk about 200yds then turn left and walk another 200yds. When NFD is over the Contest Committee will be turning its attention to VHF NFD and the Jubilee Contest. Interested parties are requested to meet at the Wheatsheaf Saloon Bar on Wednesday, 18th June at 8 p.m.

<u>Urgent Requirement</u> A battery-operated digital clock for NFD. Someone must have one - if so please bring it along to the meeting.

Woburn Rally Trip Last months response was appalling. If no-one else signs up we shall have to cancel the coach. Woburn is on August, 3rd.

DF This months hunt starts at Galleywood Common near the church at 2p.m. on Sunday 15th June. The hidden station will be Keith, G3WSN/P.

Last months jaunt was won by Arthur, G3KPJ followed closely by Tony, G51X, Colin, G3VKQ and not so closely by Bill, G4CUE. Fred, G3PEV was located in his car near Fyfield.

Morse Classes are still going on at Geoff's, G8GNZ every Thursday evening at 7.30p.m. All welcome but be prepared to catch up.

Club Nets 1912kHz Friday 9.30 p.m. and 144.75MHz Monday 8p.m. Both nets need more support.

Essex Repeater Group will be holding a Grand Junk Sale and get-together on 28th June to raise money for group funds. All welcome, bring along your unwanted gear (not necessarily VHF), there will be a hring-and-buy stall and an auction. Refreshments available. Venue: St.John's Hall Vicarage Road, Chelmsford, 11a.m. onwards. Facilities will be available for measuring frequency and deviation of your gear. Talk in on 432, 144 and 70 MHz.

Anglian Mobile Rally Stanway School, Colchester, Sunday 20th July 10a.m. - 6p.m. Trade stands, bring and buy, junk sale, Talk-in on 144MHz and 3.5MHz. Support your local rally.

73

Bill (Les is on holiday)

Bill Pechey, G4CUE Berkeley, Tye Green, Good Easter, Chelmsford, CM1 4SH

Phone: Good Easter 451